
SUNLAND WATER DISTRICT     

  Commissioners Meeting 

November 16, 2021 

 

Manager’s Report by Brian Scott 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

Financial Report by Karen Shay  

Water Reclamation Facility  

• Rich and Rocky are working with Scott on putting in a new test site in the 

system part of the new coliform plan. 

• Biosolids hauling for the month is 7000 lbs. @3.18% solids. 

• Willy and Rich moved the fence for the road project at Woodcock and 

Sequim Dungeness Way.  Judy has billed Mark Sundt for materials. 

• The yearly crop report was completed. 

• Winterizing equipment at the plant. 

 Water Production/Consumption Results  

• The next total water meter read will be the first week of December. 

• The water level in both wells is much better with the lower production.    

• Total water production numbers continue to appear a lot lower. We are 

continuing to look for leaks.  

Other 

• SWD staff is working on putting in new butterfly valves in the reservoirs. 

• Sam and Rocky will be taking a Cross Connection Class at the end of the 

month and will be taking the CCS State Certification test the beginning of 

December. 



• SWD called Bob Eichhorn, SLOA’S greenbelt person, about a leak at the 

tennis court and it was quickly repaired.   

• SWD and PUD, with Strait Electric, finished moving all the boxes at the main 

lift station.  The new generator should ship November 10-12. 

• The first number for the Highway Lift Station #4 is about $100,000.00. 

• Joe Backman from Smith & Loveless will be here next week with Ed Mola 

for a site visit at Highway Lift Station #4. 


